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Dear Airspace Design Team, 

We are writing to respectfully request that you review and reconsider the responses provided to our 
community’s proposal for flight path changes over the residential areas of Newport and South Kingsville (3015). 
Our proposal, submitted in May 2024, outlined minor adjustments to direct flights over the industrial areas of 
Brooklyn and Tottenham, as well as the M1 freeway, to minimise the impact on residential areas.  
 
We appreciate the complexity of flight path design and have great respect for ASA's efforts to mitigate noise 
impact while ensuring safe and efficient air traffic operations. However, the responses we received seem to rely 
on the same guidelines that led to the initial design and may have overlooked the unique circumstances and 
evidence we presented in our submission. Our community continues to experience significantly more frequent 
aircraft noise events than originally estimated—approximately four times higher than what is indicated on the 
Caportal website—with noise levels exceeding the 60 dB threshold. This is having a profound impact on our 
mental and physical well-being, greatly diminishing our quality of life. 

 
We understand that further simulation and analysis may be required. However, we sincerely ask you to view 
this as an opportunity to make a meaningful difference for thousands of people. Given the high volume of 
aircraft currently using the flight path (sometimes over 200 events per day), altering the design to pass over 
industrial areas OR introducing a path for the majority of aircraft—those that do not require the same 
considerations as larger jets like the A380—could reduce the number of noise events for 4,000 residents to 
fewer than 20 per day.  

 
We have attached further details of our proposal and would be grateful if you could revisit the feasibility of the 
suggested changes with a fresh perspective. The last 4 pages provide a summary of potential solutions, which, 
with your expertise, could be analysed to develop a design that mitigates the noise issue. 

 

Your attention to this matter could significantly improve the quality of life for those affected. Thank you for your 
time and consideration. 

Best regards, 
On behalf of the community 

Dr Anahita Sal Moslehian 

 
Deakin University – Geelong Waterfront Campus 
School of Architecture and Built Environment 

 
































